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SGMP Louisiana Chapter Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes – DRAFT #1
January 10th, 2019 –  
Board of Directors Conference Call Meeting called to order on January 10th, 2019, by President Susan Shaffette at 10:20 am.
Roll was called and a quorum of board members was present. Meeting adjourned at 10:56 am.
Board members present (a quorum was present during the meeting) 
Susan Shaffette, CGMP                      Melissa Lee                                 LeAnna Toups-Bennett, CGMP   

Zondra Jones                                       Allison Landry, CGMP


Shawn Braud                                      
Members Absent – Renée Bergner, excused

                                 Susan Mack, excused
                                 Liz Hidalgo, excused

Mission and Bill of Rights- Reviewed and acknowledged.
Secretary’s Report

The meeting minutes of the December 13th, 2018 board meeting were distributed.  No changes were made. A motion was passed to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report-  The December report was distributed.  Income for December was $413.03 which included revenue sharing and registration.  Expenses were $529.69 which included bank charges and food and beverage.  The final balance for December was $7688.17. 
President’s Report-
 Susan Shaffette reported that nominations were now open for National Board and Gilmer Trustees roles. After those elections we would have our chapter elections. 

Susan asked the board if they would be interested in hosting a CGMP training in the fall. The board was in agreement.  A deposit would need to be sent of $595 and there would need to be at least 10 paid registrations.  A venue would need to be secured.  DOTD and the Capitol Park Event Center were discussed as possible locations with no fee.  A CGMP scholarship was discussed as well to aid chapter members outside of Baton Rouge with travel expenses.   
Susan Shaffette made LeAnna aware that none of our chapter programs on the national website are showing up. LeAnna will reach out to Garland.  
 Membership Report  Dropped members were discussed.  If they came back they would have to start the whole process over. Melissa Lee stated that we had only lost two by the year’s finish.  We have 38 members and our planner ratio is at 57.9%.  Charlene Chiasson, Jessica McChesney, and Jenny Rozas are all waiting on matches.  Suzanne Fogle is at large, but will be bringing in her own match.   
SGMP Minutes, January 10th, 2019- Draft 1

Program and Logistics Report     
       LeAnna Toups-Bennett reported that she would be sending February, March, April, and May’s programs to Garland for contact hour approval.  LeAnna gave flyers to Melissa Lee and Shawn Braud to mail out for April’s “Meet and Greet.” They would also be placing them in government buildings around the Capitol Area.  She stated that Garland approved the “Meet and Greet” for April since the chapter would be giving testimonials.  
        Susan stated that the GMS information needed to be put on website.

Communications   
      Shawn Braud reported that she had done the newsletter for January and posted on social media. 
Hospitality


Shawn Braud reported she had begun posting about birthdays.
Fundraising Report   
        February’s fundraiser would be Valentine’s or Mardi Gras.  We will be collecting for the NEC basket.        
New Business   
        LeAnna Toups-Bennett recommended to the Board that Renee Bergner be replaced as a Director member as her new position does not allow her the time to participate.  Possible candidates were discussed.  
Old Business  No report given. 
Board of Directors Meeting adjourned at 10:56 a.m.
